
Broyles, Randi 

From: Blankenship, Johni 

Sent: 
To: 

Wednesday, January 26, 2022 11 :54 AM 
Broyles, Randi 

Subject: FW: <EXTERNAL-SENDER>Fwd: KPB Ordinance 2021 - 41 

From: Larry Smith <dlconst.smith@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 26, 2022 11:52 AM 

To: Blankenship, Johni <JBlankenship@kpb.us> 
Subject: <EXTERNAL-SENDER>Fwd: KPB Ordinance 2021 - 41 

CAUTION :This email originated from outside of the KPB system. Please use caution when responding or providing 

information . Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender, know the content is safe and 
were expecting the communication . 

Please include this in the Assembly packet for the next meeting wherein KPB Ordinance 2021-41 is considered . Thank 

you . 

---------- Forwarded message---------

From: Larry Smith <dlconst.smith@gmail.com> 

Date: Wed, Jan 26, 2022 at 11:47 AM 
Subject: KPB Ordinance 2021- 41 
To : <bjohnson@kpb.us>, <bhibbert@kpb.us>, <rderkevorkian@kpb.us>, <jbjorkman@kpb.us>, <tysoncox@kpb.us>, 
<belam@kpb.us>, <cecklund@kpb.us>, <lchesley@kpb.us>, <mtupper@kpb.us>, Pierce, Charlie <cpierce@kpb.us>, Kpac 

Association <kpacassociation@yahoo.com> 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 
I attended the KPB Assembly meeting on January 18, 2022 and testified against this Ordinance. I do not know how many 

emails you received in support of this Ordinance but seem to recall that everyone (at least a majority) who testified in 
person that evening testified against the Ordinance. And yet at the conclusion of the public testimony the Assembly 

introduced the Ordinance and offered a number of amendments; some of which were adopted and others rejected. 

Therefore I wonder who it is that you are representing? Certainly not the public or your constituents since in my view 

they requested that you vote down the Ordinance. Are you representing the KPB Planning Commission or the KPB 

Administration? Why are you moving forward with this Ordinance? 

Larry Smith 

President 
D & L Construction Co., Inc. 

(907) 262-6160 
{907) 262-6163 Fax 
{907) 398-4284 Cell 
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Larry Smith 

President 
D & L Construction Co., Inc. 
(907) 262-6160 
(907) 262-6163 Fax 
(907) 398-4284 Cell 
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Dibble Creek Rock Ltd. 

January 20, 2022 

Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Borough Assembly 
144 N. Binkley Street 
Soldotna, AK 99669 

RE : Review of Ordinance 2021-41 

Dibble Creek Rock Ltd . (OCR) does not support the current proposed changes regarding KPB Ordinance 2021-
41. We simply feel that the Borough needs to put more research into logical, effective changes to the 
ordinance that make sense. Not only economic sense, but changes that are geared towards efficiency, 
usefulness, and overall production for the operators and to stop acting upon the skewed emotions of 
landowners. 

The proposed changes to the ordinance currently read very distorted. It is very misguided and will ultimately 
result in more complaints to the Borough, which is why the code was written in the first place, to reduce 
complaints. Wording within the code should be heavily modified, eliminating wording or phrases that have 
nothing to do with working within a material site or phrases that relay unattainable results . Wording such as 
"other uses, protects against, minimizes, vicinity" are just a few examples that are vague and subject to 
interpretation. Possibly more appropriate word ing could be cons idered. It also appears there is potential for 
unnecessary overlap in regulation between the Borough and other State and Federal agencies. 

As one of the larger gravel processors on the Kena i Peninsula, we are highly disappointed that no one from the 
KPB Material Site Work Group reached out to Dibble Creek Rock Ltd . in the past two years for our input or 
suggestions for modifications to the ordinance. What operators did they reach out to for input? 

The growing need for quality, processed gravel throughout the Kenai Peninsula will become increasingly 
difficult to attain . Product specifications need to be met to ensure that aggregates of superior quality are 
produced for not only maintaining roads, but for home and building foundat ions on less than favorable land 
cond itions. Quality aggregates are a big part of the ready-mix concrete and asphalt manufacturing process . 
Products that prove to be crucial components in the road building and general construction industry. 
Challenging demands put forth in t he new ordinance would drive the cost of doing business through the roof. 
In turn, dramatically increasing the price of materials to the end user (State, Feds, Borough, Homeowners) . 

We do hope that our thoughts, along with others on the Kena i Peninsula are genuinely taken into 
consideration . 

Respectfully, 

Cap Shafer 
President 

Quality Washed Rock Products • Ready Mix Concrete 

34481 North Fork Road • Anchor Point, AK 99556 • 907.235 .7126 - Phone • 907.235.0682 - Fax 
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To the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly, 

The Kenai Peninsula Agg regate and Contractors Association has received over a hundred phone 

calls from our members and the public in regard to the actions of the assembly at the meeting 

conducted on the 18th of January, 2022 . All these calls asked us two things. What is going on?!? Why did 

the assembly go against the will of the people? Specifically, callers are concerned about the Assembly's 

decision to do so . 

Several of our members have asked the Association to write a letter as a plea of communication 

and education, asking members of the assembly to contact them before any further amendments are 

considered . Most of our members and the public are concerned about what damage to the industry, 

economy, property rights, and equal protection any further amendments will do w ithout industry input. 

Many calls received have a consensus that further amendments without education of the 

industry will result in negative impacts. These impacts have varied from the closure of existing material 

sites, closure to the public, doubli ng or tripling of material costs, or significant increase in the cost of 

material. This will unnecessarily impact the economy of the Kenai peninsula and quite possibly affect the 

safety of the residents in many ways. Many worried that if the cost of sand increases dramatically, roads 

will receive less ma intenance, causing potentially fatal accidents. That is just the most obvious concern, 

as we are in the season of slick roads and the residents have already experienced cutbacks in road 

maintenance during the Walker administration at the state level. We can see how voters responded 

when Government made decisions that affected basic needs and took advise from special interests. One 

might note the current situation and reaction of the trucking industry in Canada, due to adverse 

regulation . 

As a plea for communicat ion and education, these members of our association below have 

asked their names and phone numbers be included . Thank you for your full consideration in this matter. 

Ed Martin Ill, President, KPACA 252-2554. 

Cap Shafer, Dibble Creek Rock, 399-4550 

Larry Smith, D&L Construction, 398-4284 

Robert Peterkin, Northwind Properties LLC, 252-7482 

Dave Yragui, 252-1891 

Dan Michel, Valley View Gravel, 252-1833 

Jake Denbrock, SND Enterprises, 252-0156 

Glen Martin, Great Northern Construction and Management, 252-5326 



Lou Ol iva, L&J Enterprises, 252-1300 

Marty Oberg, Peninsula Construction, 398-6331 

Matt Letzring, Letzring Inc., 398-5263 

Mark Rozak, Steam on Whee ls, 252-2335 

Troy Jones, East Road Services Inc., 235-6574, 399-1297 

Terry Best, 398-1268 

Chad Hammond, Hammond Trucking, 398-6715 

Scott Foster, Foster Construction, 394-1977 

Dennis Merkes, Merkes Builders, 398-3369 

Richard Encelewski, Ninilchik Native Assoc., 348-0884, 567-3866 

Cole Peterson, Metco Alaska lie, 362-7142 

Randy Chumley, A&L Construction, 398-3048 

Sean McKeown, Knik Construction, 907-545-3637 



From: K, E, & E Martin <keeconstructionllc@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Sunday, January 30, 2022 12:14 PM 

To: Pierce, Charlie <CPierce@kpb.us>; Planning Dept, <planning@kpb.us>; Kelley, Sean 
<skelley@kpb.us>; Blankenship, Johni <JBlankenship@kpb.us> 
Subject: Fw: <EXTERNAL-SENDER>The Doctrine of Estoppel 

02021- L/l 

CAUTION :This email originated from outside of the KPB system. Please use caution when responding or 
providing information. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender, know 
the content is safe and were expecting the communication . 

KPB Assembly & Borough Mayor, 
Please consider a no vote on 202 1-41 or any substitution. 

Go back to square one, with a work group made up of 4 individuals from the Industry & 4 
Concerned Property Owners only. Allow them to find consensus on the issues that the 
Government has powers to enforce & only those powers (ie: ZONING or not under a second 
class Borough ?) . Anything beyond lawful KPB Code & Enforcement powers needs to be 
resolved in Civil Court. The KPB Administration shouldn't become referee for conflicts ahead 
or after citizen civil controversies regarding Private Property Rights . . 

The government should provide assistance (information) of Law, Jurisdiction & by what means 
to the KPB can Enforce Code! We feel this is the only equitable solution to this controversy 
now appearing currently before the Administration, Assembly & it's citizens. 

As far as the requested "REMAND " on the civil cases , stay out of it entirely regardless of any 
demand of the Superior Court order(s). The only response should be "we did our job now do 
yours & we advise consideration of applying the Doctrine of ESTOPPEL. 

It appears to us the time to defend the permits the KPB has issued has maybe long past! You 
failed to honestly do any defense for the Permit Holders. Why is that? Being the party who 
issued the permit(s), you should defend it/them! 

No Government should be the catalyst for controversy! Please consider our views. 
Ed & Kathleen Martin. 

KEE Construction, LLC 


